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MINUTES OF DODDISCOMBSLEIGH’S PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
Thursday 14th November 2013 at 7.30pm at Doddiscombsleigh Primary School
Present:  Cllrs E Brook (Chairman), V Brook, M Porter and B Prest
In attendance: District Cllr S Purser, County Cllr J Brook (for item 6), Sue Burdge (The Nobody Inn), Chris Winter (Summerfield Developments) together with 31 members of the public
Locum Clerk: Suzanna Hughes

Open Forum
Sue Burdge from The Nobody Inn gave a short presentation about her proposed plans for The Nobody Inn.  She was joined by Chris Winter, Managing Director of Summerfield Developments.  She informed those present that due to the continued success of The Nobody Inn she is proposing an extension to create a larger dining room, function room and 4 additional en-suite bedrooms.   They currently have five lettings rooms which have 92% occupancy which are even busier at weekends.  She also proposes to widen the car park into the paddock.  She would also like to build a dwelling for herself.  In order pay for this development she stated that she would need to build some additional housing – proposing a mix of executive and affordable.  She confirmed that whilst having spoken to Summerfield Development about the potential, she wanted to gauge the level of support from parishioners before taking it further.
Following this presentation, a series of questions were asked including:

Q. How many properties were being proposed?
A. Not sure yet, possibly 3-4 executive homes and a few more affordable homes.  Chris Winter of Summerfield Developments added that they would have to show demonstrative benefit to the community.  It has been identified in the emerging Local Plan that this village could accommodate a small development.

Q.
Would there be an opportunity for parishioners and/or a representative from the Parish Council to be involved in the design of the properties?

A. 
Yes

Q.
Would the extension of The Nobody Inn go ahead even if the housing does not?

A.  Yes, though financially it is preferable to have the houses.

Q.  Has access been considered?

A.  Chris Winter of Summerfield Developments advised that they have looked at the constraints but   

      haven’t seriously considered the access yet?

Q.  How do the proposals it link in with the results of the Housing Needs Survey which has just been   

       carried out?

A. The Chairman advised that the initial results of the survey show a need for 11 houses.
       Q.
Has any advice yet been taken from the Planning Authority?

       A. 
No

        Q.  How many employees does The Nobody Inn have?

        A.  24 (2 live in tied accommodation).  Sue added that it was difficult to recruit staff sue to the lack of   

              accommodation. 


The Chairman thanked Sue and Chris for their attendance adding that he appreciated them coming to the meeting to speak to the Council and parishioners about the proposals.  He summarised that it seems there is a general interest and willingness from those who had attended the meeting to move forward with the plans subject to finding out more about the number of properties planned, design, accessibility etc.  There was also interest in being involved in a working party as suggested earlier in the meeting. 
The meeting was opened by the Chairman at 8.00pm.
11/2013.01
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
· Cllr N Cupper
· Cllr J Le Marchant

· Cllr R Marsh

11/2013.02
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interests relating to any items on the agenda.

11/2013.03
REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS



There were no requests for dispensations.
11/2013.04
RATIFICATION OF MINUTES

The minutes in Part I of the Parish Council meeting held on 10 October 2013 were approved

and signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting.  It was agreed that the minutes of

Part II would be discussed in Part II.
11/2013.05
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT

Cllr Purser advised members that Plan Teignbridge has been reviewed by the Inspector who has come back and said that, in principle, the Plan is sound subject to significant alteration.  He stated that 12,400 new homes had been proposed by Teignbridge but the Inspector might suggest that this number is increased.  If it is, further public consultation would be required.
There are significant budget cuts at the District and County including the closure of public toilets and CCTV.

He also advised those present of the closure of the Teign Valley road for 13 weeks from January 2014.   A consultation meeting had been arranged for 19th November at the Teign Valley Hall from 6.30pm-9.30pm to enable people to learn more about what is being proposed etc.  He advised that because of the length of the proposed diversion, Doddiscombsleigh may become a rat-run.  Devon County Council has recognised this and intends to repair potholes, cut hedges and may install temporary traffic lights in a narrow section of the village.  Cllr Purser informed members that he would continue to push for two shift and weekend working to reduce the time of the closure.

[County Cllr J Brook entered the meeting]

11/2013.06
COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
Cllr Brook advised that he has suggested that the trees are taken down at the edge of the affected Whetcombe Barton Road as they will continue to cause problems on that stretch of road even when the works are complete.  
He advised members that Devon County Council continues to face budget cuts (£30m in the next year).  There will also be a reduction in the revenue budget which will be half at the time of the next administration.  Cllr Brook stated that he would keep parishes informed of the changes which will occur as a result of these savings.
[Cllr J Brook left the meeting]
11/2013.07
DELEGATE REPORTS



There were no reports.
11/2013.08
THE NOBODY INN
Members stated that they appreciated the presentation given by Sue Burdge and her honesty and eagerness to involve the parish in her plans.  Members agreed that they supported the plans in principle subject to the concerns raised in the open forum and agreed that consultation with the parish should continue.

11/2013.09
HOUSING NEEDS SURVEY
John Scott of the Community Council of Devon had provided a summary of the results of the housing needs survey (subject to written confirmation, as the results were still going through their peer review) as follows:
50 forms returned were returned.  15 forms were returned reporting a need.  However, of these 15 reporting a need, three were excluded due to being able to buy in the market, giving insufficient information and not identifying a need.  One further case was excluded because they were able to afford renting in the market and they are not looking for shared ownership or self-build.  This leaves 11.  Seven of these expressed interest in self build – 5 renters and 2 shared owners, but these numbers could change depending on self-build system used.  Shared owners could go up or down.  The number of bedrooms needed are as follows:
Shared owners:  1 x3 bed, 1 x 2 bed;  Renters:  1 x 2 bed, 4 x 1 bed.
Of the remaining 4, 1 is a potential shared owner and 3 are renters, all single bedroom needs under the renting criteria.

It was agreed that John Scott, Community Council of Devon, and Graham Davey, Teignbridge District Council, should be invited to attend December’s meeting to discuss how to take this forward.
11/2013.10
VILLAGE PROJECTS


10.1
Raised footpath between the Church and The Nobody Inn
Members commended Cllr Cupper for his project management of the works to the raised footpath which were a huge improvement.  They were informed that advice was being sought from Devon County Council about statutory requirements for reflective warning strips at each end to warn drivers of the large stones.
10.2
Bus Shelter

Nothing further to report at the moment.

11/2013.11
ELECTOR FUND

Members received information about the Elector Fund (£1.55 per elector) to enable parishes to work together to solve local issues.  Cllr Purser informed members that last year they had joined with other Teign Valley parishes to contribute to the new skate park Christow.  Members agreed that they would give this some thought for further discussion at the next meeting.
11/2013.12
FINANCE



Members received and unanimously approved the following invoices for payment:
12.1
Cheque 157 – parishcouncil.net - £200 – Website hosting and support (1 year) 
12.2
Cheque 158 – Aardvark Civil Engineering Ltd - £5,287.20 – Works to raised footpath
11/2013.13
HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATHS



It was agreed that no further discussion was required regarding the closure of the B3193


Whetcombe Barton Road as this had already been covered earlier in the meeting.
11/2013.14
CORRESPONDENCE
14.1
Members received and noted the Devon County Council consultation on the mobile library service which advised that stops would reduce from fortnightly to monthly.
14.2
Members were consulted on the Ashton Community Design Statement.  It was agreed that a copy of the Statement would be circulated amongst members and comments gathered at the next meeting.
14.3
Members noted receipt of Issue 2 of Healthwatch Voices.

14.4
Members noted receipt of a Devon County Council leaflet about ‘Travelling in Winter’.

11/2013.15
ITEMS REQUIRING URGENT ATTENTION
There were no items requiring urgent attention.

11/2013.16
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was agreed that the next meeting will be held on 5 December at 7.30pm in Doddiscombsleigh Primary School.
The Chairman closed the meeting in Part I at 8.30pm and re-opened the meeting in Part II at 8.38pm.
Part II

Members of the public and press were excluded from this meeting as the items under discussion contain information exempt under Local Government Act 1972 Schedule 12A, Section 1 & 14

11/2013.17
RATIFICATION OF PART II MINUTES - 10 OCTOBER 2013
After a lengthy discussion it was unanimously agreed by those members present and voting
that the minutes of Part II of the meeting held on 10 October 2013 were approved and signed

by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting subject to the following amendments:

Current members discussed the retrieval of missing Parish Council documents and financial records during a period when the Parish Council consisted of Cllrs J Le Marchant, D Mitchell, D Woodrow, S Angeloni, M Moorhouse, C Gibbs and T Porter with Ivor Smith as clerk  which, in particular, related to the decisions made in respect of the building of the bus shelter.  
A lengthy discussion ensued during which members were assured by the Chairman that because the accounts undergo internal independent audit on an annual basis prior to being submitted to the Audit Commission, he is confident that no illegality has occurred in respect of why documents are missing.    The audit process requires that all receipts are provided and that payments are reconciled with bank statements.  It should therefore be concluded that the documents have been mislaid.  
With regard to the site meeting at which the decision to award the contract was made it was concluded that this must not have been recorded by the clerk or those in attendance.  It was acknowledged that genuine mistakes may have been made but members did not find it acceptable that records were not either kept or have been mislaid and agreed that in future the Parish Council must ensure that its practice for record-keeping, including the Parish Council’s financial records, must comply with the law. 

In conclusion, it was agreed that, despite there being a failure to follow the correct procedures for the recording of meetings and maintenance of financial records, it appears there has been no misappropriation or dishonesty and there would be no advantage in taking any further action in order to attempt to retrieve missing financial records or documents which potentially do not exist.  
It was further agreed that the Freedom of Information request which this Council had received would be answered as fully as possible using information that was in its possession.
The meeting in Part II was closed at 9.12pm.

Signed..................................................................
Chairman


